
Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 
June 9, 1980 

 
June meeting of the Eureka Town Board. 
 
Smith, Johnson, Kadlec and Zweber present. 

 
Minutes of the May meeting and treasure report were accepted as read. 
 
Bills were presented. 

 
Johnson made a motion to contact a Mr. Gustafson as to the need of Officer’s liability 
insurance.  Smith instructed Johnson to contact Gustafson on this matter. 
 

Johnson made a motion to contact Rother to find out if we could pay him $1,000 
immediately and pay balance later.  No second, so motion dropped.  Johnson then made a 
motion to pay Rother $4,945.31 by warrant.  Zweber seconded.  All approved. 
 

Zweber made a motion to pay Engineer’s bill of $756.75 out of the general fund.  
Johnson seconded.  All approved. 
 
Johnson moved to pay Dakota County Tribune their bill seconded by Zweber.  All 

approved. 
 
Mr. Quanbeck appeared to ask permission to subdivide his property of 42 acres.  Johnson 
requested to table request until the board could examine the proposed plat.  Zweber made 

a motion seconded by Johnson.  All approved. 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Ostlie appeared to ask for a permit to build a home on 267 th St and 
Ipava.  Johnson motion, seconded by Kadlec approved same request.  

 
Larry Bell’s request for a swimming pool approved on a motion by Johnson seconded by 
Zweber.  
 

Rodney Schmidt appeared to ask for a solar home permit south of Chub lake.  Johnson 
made a motion seconded by Zweber to grant this permit.  All approved. 
 
Eugene Karel then asked for a permit to build a garage at 23530 Jersey Court.  Johnson’s 

motion seconded by Zweber, carried. 
 
Alice Davis then appeared to get a permit for a house to be moved in on Cedar South of 
the town hall.  Johnson motion seconded by Zweber carried. 

 
Mrs. Ed Ebeling then asked for a permit to build a pole shed on Denmark Ave.  Granted 
on a motion by Zweber seconded by Johnson. 



 
Bixby came with a question about bridge repair on the 247th St bridge.  Zweber made a 
motion to repair the bridge by adding 40ft plus adding wings and add fill to upgrade 

corner.  Johnson seconded.  Passed 5-0. 
 
Mr. Topp came and asked about Castle Rock School ground mowing and maintenance.  
Johnson made a suggestion to having an auction on school equipment.  A motion by 

Zweber to give $2100.00 to Castle Rock fund, seconded by Kadlec carried.  The 
committee to take care of Castle Rock was to meet with Topp and Peterson to arrange for 
care of the property. 
 

Smith reported on the cost of spraying roadsides was tabled until next year.  
 
Mr. Doyle reported that homeowners in Eureka Estates are accepting the parkland from 
developer if their lawyer approves the conditions.  Performance bond furnished by 

developer was to be released on advice of lawyer Schmitz. 
 
Hilman Leine gave the road report that was a result of road inspection. 
 

Some projects were postponed until we have more money in our account. 
 
Johnson volunteered to talk to Pepera as to the removal of old buildings.  He was to 
report at next meeting as to progress of same. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 10:35 pm. 


